HIGHLAND POLICE COMMISSION MEETING

November 9, 2023

The Highland Police Commission met in regular session. Commissioner Jurczak called the meeting to order at 7:09 P.M., followed by
the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Commissioners Danko, Krooswyk ,Moes and Stombaugh were present. Chief Potesta was present. Councilman Scheeringa
was also present. Attorney Reed was not present, but available by telephone as predetermined.

There were no public comments.
Minutes of the October 12, 2023 meeting were approved.

Approval was given to forward claims to the Town Council for payment.

Accident Review

On a motion by Commissioner Krooswyk and seconded by Commissioner Danko the Commission on a viva voce vote approved the
assessment of Officer Brian Orth’s’ accident of 9-27-23 as an At Fault Poss Penalty, as the Accident Review Board and the
Administration.

On a motion by Commissioner Moes and seconded by Commissioner Stombaugh the Commission on a viva voce vote approved the
assessment of Officer Joshua Brzezinski's accident of 10-24-23 as a No Fault No Penalty, as per the Accident Review Board and the
Administration.

Eligibility List
On a motion by Commissioner Danko and seconded by Commissioner Krooswyk the Commission on a viva voce vote approved the
exhaustion of the current 2023 Eligibility list for Probationary Police Officer.

Emergency Hiring Process

On a motion by Commissioner Stombaugh and seconded by Commissioner Moes the Commission on a viva voce vote approved the
start of the Emergency Hiring Process October 31- November 14, 2023.

Study Session
On a motion by Commissioner Krooswyk and seconded by Commissioner Moes the Commission on a viva voce vote approved the
cancellation of the Study Session slated for Thurs Nov 23, 2023 due to the Thanksgiving Holiday.

Chiefs Comments

The Manager of El Salto in Schererville, Oscar, provided tacos for lunch last Thursday.

Ric & Arlene Ruiz brought in tamales, chips and pico for all to enjoy!

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:14 PM as recorded by LuAnn Stirling, Recording Secretary



